
A Parish of the Roman Catholic Archdiocese of Hartford 

The St. Catherine Parish Legacy Fund is committed to  

ensuring the long-term stability of our parish and its  

ministries.  Please consider a gift in lieu of flowers upon a 

love one's passing as a way to ensure our community will 

thrive well into the future.   

The Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time                     7 February 2016 

Parish Office Hours: Monday-Friday  
9:00 a.m. through 2:00 p.m.  

Pastor  
The Reverend Michael Whyte, 860 658 1642  
 

PARISH STAFF 
Administrative Assistant-Parish Office  
Mrs. Lisa Cerchia  
860 658 1642 or stcathy@comcast.net  
 

Director of Religious Education  
Mrs. Kathi Bonner  
860 658 4737 or kathidre@aol.com  
 

Director of Youth Ministry  
Mrs. Judy Pluta  
860 408 9888 or judyplutaym@gmail.com  
 

Coordinator, Young Adult Group 
Mrs. Sandi Smith 
860 392 9789 or sandismithyya@gmail.com 
 

Music Director  
Mrs. Susan Zybert  
860 216 6519 or susanzybert@comcast.net  
 

Facilities Manager  
Mr. Michael Grappone, 860 658 1642  
 

Parish Council President  
Mr. Jim Peters 
860 651-3143 or jpetersjjr@gmail.com 
 

Finance Council Chairman  
Mr. Scott Muryasz  
860 693 4164 
 

Parish Legacy Fund Chairman  
Mr. Peter Pabich, 860 408 1254  
 

Parish Lay Trustees  
Mrs. Melissa Horbal, 860 651 7844 
Mr. Joseph Capozzoli, 860 352 2390 

Thanks for worshiping with us. 

If you would like to join our parish 

family, fill out a yellow membership form found 

in the vestibule or atrium and mail it to us, drop 

it in the collection basket or 

call us at 658 1642. 

Mass/Liturgy Schedule:  
Saturday Vigil at 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday Masses at 8:00 a.m., 11:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.  
(Memorial Day Weekend through Labor Day Weekend,  
NO 5:00 p.m. Sunday Mass)  
Daily Mass at 8:30 a.m., Monday through Wednesday,  
and Friday. (Yearly)  
  
Sacrament of Reconciliation:  
Saturday from 4:00 p.m. until 4:30 p.m.  
 Monday from 6:00 p.m. until 7:00 p.m. 
 
Baptisms and Baptismal Preparation:  
Please call the parish office at 860 658 1642  
  
Sacrament of Holy Matrimony:  
Please call the parish office at 860 658 1642 at least  
6 months in advance  
  
Choir Practices:  
Adult—Tuesdays at 7:30 p.m.  
Youth—Tuesdays at 6:30 p.m.  
Contemporary Music Group—Sundays at 4:00 p.m.  
  

Bulletin Deadline: Monday at 10:00 a.m.  
Website News: email to: 
   StCatherineWebMaster@Comcast.net  
  
265 Stratton Brook Road, Box 184,  
West Simsbury, Connecticut 06092  
Tel: 860 658 1642 /Fax: 888 297 3134  
Email: stcathy@comcast.net  
Website: www.stcatherine.info  

WELCOME! 
We welcome all visitors who are celebrating with us today. As is 

our custom at St. Catherine of Siena, please remain in your pew 

for the singing of the first and last verses of the recessional 

hymn. 

mailto:StCatherineWebMaster@Comcast.net


Religious Education News   
 NFL SOUP-er BOWL Sunday is today,  

Feb. 7th. All Rel Ed children and Catechists are invited 

to wear NFL attire to class today! Remember to bring a 

can of SOUP for the SOUP-er bowl to help Feed the 

Hungry in this Jubilee Year of Mercy, declared by Pope 

Francis! 

 CHILDREN MAKING CHANGE—Be  

Merciful Like the Father! This Lent the children, K-8 

will participate in "Children Making Change" to support 

Connecticut Children's Medical Center. Children can 

make a difference just by bringing in their change each 

Sunday during Lent. Each week the "change" will add 

up to helping other children who are in need. Watch the 

big container get filled up each Sunday of Lent and see 

how your change makes all the difference. 

 NO CLASS next Sunday, Feb. 14th due to  

Presidents' Day weekend. Classes resume, K-8 next 

Sunday, Feb. 21st. 

 CONFIRM I & II Classes meet again on  

Sunday, Feb. 28th.   

 
 
 
 

 Saturday, February 6th @ 5:00 pm Mass for  

 Kazimierz Olszewski, requested by Betty West; 

 Sunday, February 7th @ 8:00 am Mass for  

 Elizabeth Drapelick; 

 Sunday, February 7th @ 11:00 am Mass for  

 Pete Laurenza, for improved health; 

 Sunday, February 7th @ 5:00 p.m. Mass for  

 John Keane; 

 Monday, February 8th @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for  

 Ann Zale; 

 Tuesday, February 9th @ 8:30 am Mass for  

 Mary Duggan, 50th anniversary,  

 requested by her family; 

============================================== 

ASH WEDNESDAY-February 10th 

 Liturgy of the Word with Ashes, 7:00 am  

 Mass for Special Intention; 8:30 a.m. 

 Liturgy of the Word with Ashes, 12 Noon 

 Liturgy of the Word with Ashes, 3:00 p.m. 

 Mass Pro Populo; 6:00 p.m. 

============================================== 

 Friday, February 12th @ 8:30 am Mass for  

 Catherine Lyman, 4th anniversary,  

 requested by her family; 

 Friday, February, 12th @ 9:00 a.m. 

 Stations of the Cross; 

 Saturday, February 13th @ 5:00 pm Mass for  

 Lucia Brancato, requested by her family; 

 Sunday, February 14th @ 8:00 am Mass for  

 Mary Parker, requested by the Hayes Family; 

 Sunday, February 14th @ 11:00 am Mass for  

 Dan Lynch, Jr., 2nd anniversary,  

 requested by the Neureither Family; and, 

 Sunday, February 14th @ 5:00 p.m. Mass for  

 Special Intention. 

WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS 

Offertory Collection 
Weekly Collection:               $9,311.45 
    Loose Cash/Checks          $1,191.50 
    Envelopes                          $8,119.95 
Cathedraticum*                   -$   512.12 
School Tax*                         -$   512.12 
*Parish taxes (5.5%) paid to the Archdiocese for  
services to the parish. 

 
Repair & Refurbishment…..$45.00(additional) 

Catholic High School……$120.00(additional) 
 

Next Week’s Second Collection 
is for Repair & Refurbishment.  

YOUTH MINISTRY NEWS 

SENIOR HIGH YOUTH MINISTRY 

Saturday, February 6th & Sunday, February 7th—

Mission Trip Auction and Bake Sale after every 

Mass this weekend.  

Sunday, February 21st, Russell Hall—5:55 pm ,SHARP!

Terry Dietz, star of the TV show Survivor, will be our guest 

speaker this evening on the topic: second chances. (You may 

know him as Danny Dietz's dad.) THERE IS A CHANGE 

IN THE SCHEDULE AGAIN. MR DIETZ WILL SPEAK 

FROM 6:00 TO 6:30 p.m. and will need to leave. He will 

speak first. Pizza and small group discussion will FOLLOW 

AFTER THE TALK. Please be on time!!!! 

                               Also... 

Sunday, February 21st , 2:00- 4:00 p.m.—Volunteer at 

McLean Home. We gather in the main lobby of Mclean at 

1:55 p.m. and head up to the floors together to visit with and 

play games with the residents. Contact Mrs. Pluta to join us.  

JUNIOR HIGH YOUTH MINISTRY 

Sunday, February 21, 2:00- 4:00 p.m.—VOLUNTEER AT 

MCLEAN HOME (see information above) Please email Mrs. 

Pluta to join us. 

Monday, February 22nd, 6:45 sharp! (Please note the time 

change) Youth Group meets tonight for MOVIE NIGHT on 

the big screen in Russell Hall. Pizza will be served. Please 

arrive 15 minutes earlier to we can start the movie on time.    



   FROM FATHER MICHAEL... 
 

Are you comfortable with talking about  
Jesus with your family or friends? Do you 
really believe that knowing Jesus will make 
you truly happy? 
  If so, then read the book Rediscover Jesus by Matthew 
Kellyñthe gift our parish gave you at Christmasñand come for a 
friendly, non-judgmental discussion on the bookõs message and 
see just how you might build that life-saving relationship with 
Christ. Take the Lenten season to read the short, practical book 
on building a relationship with Jesus Christ and then come and 
chat with like-minded believers to find out how this book can be 
put into everyday practice. What have you got to lose?  Better 
yet, what have you got to gainñPeace, Joy and Eternity!  
 To make it easy on you, weõll use the six weeks of Lent 
to read and re-read the short book, then after the Easter  
Resurrection, we will hold a series of meetingsñduring the day 
and eveningñand hold a series of conversations to bring out the 
salient points of the book and to help us all build that  
relationship with Jesus that promises a deeper faith and a life  
eternal. 
 Mark your calendars: Tuesday, April 12 at either  
9:15 a.m. (led by Fr. Michael) or 7 p.m. (led by Kathi Bonner) 
or Wednesday, April 20th at 9:15 a.m. (led by Kathi Bonner) or 
at 7 p.m. (led by Fr. Michael).  
 This conversation is open to all, no matter the depth of 
oneõs faith, no matter your comfort level with faith-conversations; 
no right or no wrong answers or commentsñjust a òhow-toó 
event to help us all deepen our faith in Him who Was, Is, and 
Shall Ever Be!  
 

Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 This weekendõs readings places us on the Sea of  
Galilee, or also known as Lake of Gennesaret, which is the largest 
freshwater lake in Israel, it is the lowest freshwater lake on Earth 
and the second-lowest lake overall (after the Dead Sea, a  
saltwater lake). The lake is fed partly by underground springs 
although its main source is the Jordan River which flows through 
it from north to south. All Old and New Testament writers use 
the term òseaó (Hebrew ˫˓˧ yam, Greek ŪŬɚŬůůŬ), with the 
exception of Luke who calls it òLake of Gennesaret.ó 
 Scholars tell us that Jesus used the home of Peter, in 
Capernaum, as His home base of operations for His ministry, 
which enabled Jesus to crisscross the area effectively to spread 
His ministry.  In todayõs reading, Jesus tells His followers to òPut 
out into deep water and lower your nets for a catch.ó Their haul 
of fish was so large that others in another boat came to help them 
and the total catch caused both boats to nearly sink. They were 
all òamazedó at the catch and so Simon Peter falls to his knees and 
makes his confession of faith: òDepart from me, Lord, for I am a 
sinful man.ó  
 Here we have an epiphany, perhaps, as we can hear in 
these words of Simon Peter the same invitation we all are given 
by God in the very beginning of our Mass, at the Penitential Rite, 
when we respond to the Invitation of God: òLord you were sent to 
heal the contrite of heart: Lord have mercy; You came to call sinners:  Christ 
have mercy; You plead for us at the right hand of the Father:  Lord have mer-
cyéChrist invites sinnersñyou and Iñto become His light and 
love and compassion in this world. God has decided in His Divine 
Plan of Love that we, the sinners of creation, are called by God   

to also be His partners in His plan for human salvation. We are 
called to be ambassadors of Godõs love and mercy and to  
transform the worldñmake it softer, gentler and kinderñby 
being His hands and feet, His heart and love in the midst of  
people starving  as we are called to feed them; in the midst of the 
homeless, as we are called to be concerned with their housing 
needs; in the midst of their physical needs, we are called to  
provide healthcare and so on. Just like Christ Himself as He 
walked the face of the earth along the Lake of Gennesaret or the 
Sea of Galilee, we are called to roll up our sleeves and get  
involved in liveséand to make them better, to add light to the 
darkness and shine Christ into the world.  
 The words of Jesus to Simon Peter and likewise James, 
John and others are relevant to us today: put out into the deep and 
become fishers of people. We, too, are called to bring people into the 
net of our Christian Catholic faith, to lead them to the Truths of 
Christ and bring them to the Holy Spirit, so that they also we be 
filled with Godõs gifts and empowered by His Spirit to transform 
the earth with His Love and Mercy, leading still more the saving 
truths.  
 Today we ask ourselves this question: What other signs 
of God are out there that can be highlighted to illustrate Godõs 
merciful love and forgiving grace? Are there more people I can 
bring into the net? More signs of His Forgiveness? More  
examples of His Love? Will we be those signs to others? Look 
around our parish for ways to get involved, to join the team. 

 

Speaking of Signs of God’s Works &  
Wonders 
 Our Jubilee Year of Mercy: Feeding the Hungry campaign 

is underway and we are looking for you, your parents, your 
childrenñfriends and neighborsñto become involved in 
spreading Godõs kindnesses by  Feeding the Hungry once-a-
month on Saturdays at a local shelter in Hartford. Sign-up 
sheets and information may be found in the atrium, or ask Fr. 
Michael for more information. 

 Pantry Partners and St. Elizabeth House are looking for 
you! Want to donate a box of blessings to a neighbor in 
need? Care to volunteer on a Saturday morning distributing 
food or collecting groceries? Maybe you might like to  

        prepare a meal or serve it at the St. Elizabeth shelter on  
        Sunday afternoons? Signup sheets and information on both                 

ministries are in the atrium and vestibule, or call the parish 
office (658 1642). 

 Youth Ministry Mission Trip is underway and we need 
you! Canõt work at a shelter? Canõt cook a meal? Maybe you 
can support a youth minister on this Mission Trip. This 
weekend our parish will begin the annual Silent Youth 
Ministry Mission Trip Auction . Help send a missionary to 
Boston by bidding on his or her service projectñhire a 
babysitter or a chef to cook a meal, maybe  have a technology 
expert come and hookup or train you on your iPad or  

        computer; need a party assistant for your childõs next  
        birthday party, or a little bit of yardwork done, a garage 
cleaned outéor maybe youõd like an indult for a secured pew 
for Christmas or Easter? There are many different waysñ
active and òinactiveóñthat you can become involved in all 
that our parish is doing to illustrate Godõs love and Christõs 
action in our world. Help us, help yourself. Believe it! Live it! 
Share it! Faith. Check out the silent auction after all the 
Masses this weekend and all week long.  

 Lenten Mercy Projectñsee the Bulletin Insert for info. 

MANY THANKS to our Senior High Youth Ministry who 

baked and delivered 75 apple pies to area soup kitchens for their 

Thanksgiving meals. Thank you to the parent helpers who gave 

their time and energy on PIE NIGHT: Rosanne O' Hara, Amy 

Dillon, Susan Hoffman, Jeanne Carpenter, Debbie Hamil, Kathy 

Duford, Manuela Hanshaw and Mike Laiuppa. 



 

 

Upcoming Meetings/Events  

February  

-Sat, Sun, 6th & 7th ðMISSION AUCTION, Atrium  

-Sun, 7th ðContemporary Choir, MR, 4 p.m.  

-Mon, 8th ðConfession, Church, 6 p.m.  

-Mon, 8th ðParish Council, Library, 7 p.m.  

-Tues, 9th ðChildrenôs Choir, MR, 6:30 p.m. 

-Tues, 9th ðAdult Choir, MR, 7:30 p.m.  

-Wed, 10th ðASH WEDNESDAY , Liturgy of the 

Word with Ashes at 7 a.m., 12 noon, and 3 p.m. Masses 
at 8:30 a.m. and 6:00 p.m. (followed by Lenten Soup & 
Bread at 7 p.m. in Russell Hall)  
 

-Wed, 10th ðBible Study, Library, 9:15 a.m.  

-Thurs, 11th ðRenew, Library, 10 a.m.  

-Thurs, 11th ðGirl Scouts, RH, 7 p.m.  

-Friday, 12th ðStations of the Cross, Church, 9 a.m.  

-Sat, 13th ðFEED THE HUNGRY 

         -Sat, 13th ðBagels and the Bible, RH, 9:00 a. m.  

         -Sun, 14th ðChildrenôs Liturgy of the Word, RH, 11 a.m. 

         -Sun, 14th ðContemporary Choir, MR, 4 p.m.  

         -Mon, 15th ðMass at McLean Home, 11 a.m.  

         -Mon, 15th ðConfession, Church, 6 p.m.  

        -Tues, 16th ðRosary, Church, 9 a.m.  

        -Tues, 16th ðSocial Justice, Library, 7 p.m.  

        -Wed, 17th ðBible Study, Library, 9:15 a.m.  

        -Wed, 17th ðDefenders of Faith, Library, 7 p.m.  

        -Thurs, 18th ðRenew, Library, 10 a.m.  

        -Friday, 19th ðStations of the Cross, Church, 9 a.m.  

        -Sat, 20th ðPantry Partners, Vestibule, 9 a.m.  

        -Sat, 20th ðBagels and the Bible, RH, 9:00 a. m.  

        -Sat, 20th ðVBS Informational Meeting, Library, 6 p.m.  

        -Sun, 21st ðCoffee & Donuts, Atrium, 9 a.m., 12 noon  

        -Sun, 21st ðChildrenôs Liturgy of the Word, RH, 11 a.m. 

Social Outreach  
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but everyone should do something! 

Pantry Partners ñFebruary 20 will be the next 

distribution date for Pantry Partners. Orders are 

due by February 13. Please check our baskets in the 

Atrium and the Vestibule for envelopes.  

Contributions are always welcome. 

St. Elizabeth House—next service date is, Sunday, 

February 28th. Food needs to be ready to serve 
(casseroles hot, salad pre-cut) and at the church by  
3:45 p.m. Please sign up in the atrium. Any questions, 
please contact Leila Bruno at (860) 392-8585. Thank you! 

LENTEN SOUP & BREAD— 
All Parishioners are invited to join us for a 
Womenôs Club Ministry Ash Wednesday  
tradition, our Lenten Soup & Bread, at 7 pm 
in Russell Hall, Wednesday, February 10th immediately 
following 6 pm Mass. Please look for our sign-up sheets in 
the rear of the Church or on the Parish website, 
www.stcatherine.info, and indicate how many attendees 

and what you plan to bring. Questions? 
Rosemary Clarke, 860-651-5507 or 
rchad.clarke@gmail.com or Anne Davis at 
fam.davisfive@gmail.com.  

 
2015 Tax Statements are available for 

those who would like them. Please  
call/email the office and 
 one will be sent to you; 

860-658-1642/stcathy@comcast.net. 

VBS—VACATION BIBLE 

SCHOOL IS BACK!! We 

will offer VBS from June 20th—

June 24th, 9:15 am—12 Noon, 

here at our parish for children in 

Grades K-4. Our theme is 

"Everest! Conquering Challenges with God's Mighty 

Power!".  We will have two informational meetings for 

those interested in volunteering or hearing more about 

VBS, following the 5 pm Mass on Saturday, Feb. 20th 

and following the 11 am Mass on Feb. 21st in the  

Library (conference room off the atrium). Confirmation 

Candidates can volunteer for service hours as well!  

Contact Co-chairs, Amyjean & Greg Silling,  

thesillings@att.net and Ellen Butera,  

ellen.m.butera@gmail.com for more information.   

Lenten Bible Study 2016 
All are welcome….Come to one  

session or come to them all. Walk 

through the history, the culture and the 

meanings of the week’s scripture readings. 
 

Kathi Bonner (kathidre@aol.com)  

Wednesdays beginning 2/10-3/9, 9:15-10:30 a.m.,  

Library 

Father Michael & Lou Daniels 

(ldaniels@cadrplus.com)  

Saturdays beginning 2/13-3/12, 9-10:15 a.m.,  

Russell Hall 

Join us on the journey! 

mailto:thesillings@comcast.net
mailto:ellen.m.butera@gmail.com
mailto:kathidre@aol.com
mailto:ldaniels@cadrplus.com


End of Bulletin 
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